
MVLL Board Annual Meeting Minutes 

October 24th, 2019 7p.m. 

 

Attendance:  LJ Warren, Eric Matteson, Lori Matteson, Aaron Bennett, Paul Vernet, Pete Lubcker, Cheryl 

Joray 

 Introduction – LJ reported that the new district administrator, John Visconti, intended to come 

the meeting tonight, however he was unable to at the last minute. He will attend the 

November meeting 

 Vacant Board Position – Lori M reported that Amanda Longo has agreed to serve as Secretary. 

Amanda L was unanimously approved as Secretary. Pete Longo has also agreed to 

become a board member and will be focused on assisting with the Woodstock VP role. 

 Financials - Pete L distributed the Financials (attached). In 2019 we saw about $5000 in income, 

 so heading into 2020 budget we are about $2500 in the red. The Board agreed to review 

 and comment on the 2020 budget at the next meeting. Some initial ideas to make up for 

 the shortfall were to raise snack shack prices, and consider “snack shack” or “work day” 

 buyouts.  

 Promoting in the Off Season  

 Phoenicia Kool Skool – LJ reported that Aaron B just finished up a wiffle ball program for 

 about 10 kids at Phoenicia to keep baseball alive a bit during the off season. It was a 

 success.  

 Other ideas included having baseball-themed holiday boutiques at Woodstock and 

 possible Bennett school too. Possible partnership/inclusion with “Kidstock” as well? 

 The board agreed to think about holiday season ideas for promoting MVLL in each town, 

 utilizing the various events that are held. Other ideas for promoting included having the 

 MVLL logo stickers made and placed on our helmets and doing MVLL gear giveawys.  

 Field Conditions/Closing fields for season/Banners 

 Woodstock – no update since last meeting 

 Olive (Eric) – Eric M reported he built and hung new equipment shed doors  

 Shandaken (Aaron) – there is leftover hot dogs and burgers that will be donated to MV 

 Flag Football. Additionally, the batting cage netting and poles need to be put away.  

 Uniforms - Extra teeball uniforms need to be collected from the Diamondbacks and stored at 

 GB. Aaron will see if the Phillies uniforms at GB already. All Star uniforms need to be 

 collected by Mark S and delivered to GB. 



 Upcoming Year / Website – Volunteers NEED to fill out the background check application on the  

 website. This will make things so much easier on everyone come time for All Stars. We 

 also can do volunteer/background checks at winter/spring clinics. Additionally, a 

 dedicated webmaster is needed as Aaron B just has too much on his plate to keep it 

 fresh and updated. LJ will send out a league-wide email asking for help.  

 Umpires – A discussion was had about how to stay ahead of this issue as we move closer to the 

 season. We discussed posting flyers on the high school indicating the need for umpires 

 (16 and older). We will also have another umpire clinic that the President (and other 

 non-coaches) should be present at/involved with. 

 Fundraising – Thoughts included reaching out to Overlook Bikes and NYCDEP for a fundraiser on 

 the Ashokan Rail Trail, offering snack shack buyouts, and restaurant fundraisers (20-30% 

 proceeds to MVLL, etc). 

 Softball – LJ indicated that he spoke with Walter Brown who is totally in on spearheading the 

 softball effort in MVLL, including getting the players and figuring out the field(s). LJ 

 reported that he registered a majors girls softball team for us in 2020, but clearly will 

 depend on the numbers (if it will happen). We will do a flyer offering softball (3rd grade 

 and up) and begin promotion with Walter B.  

 

Next meeting October 24th, 7:00 p.m. at Boiceville Inn 

 




